Minutes . . . Jirhope Airport Authority
January 15, 2019

The Fairhope Airport Authority met January 15, 2019 at 4:00PM in the Council
Chambers at 161 N Section Street.

Present: Joe McEnerney, Chairman, Vince Boothe, Chip Gronerand W  iruce.
Jack Burrell, Pam Caudill and Ray Hix were absent. Also present was Josh Myrick,
attorney, and Amy Pearson, Authority Treasurer. Cynthia A Boothe took the
minutes.

The minutes of the December 18, 2018 regular meeting were considered and
approved with a motion by Vince Boothe, second by Chip Groner and
unanimously passed.

The minutes of the January 8, 2019 “Special Call Meeting” were considered i d
approved with a motion by Chip Groner, second by Will Bruce and un: imously
passed.

Update of the East Side construction project: Joe McEne 2y stated that both
runway connectors should be finished by the end of the week and t that time
the NOTAM will be revoked.

Review of the “Notice of Availability” for the East Side hangar ground leases: Joe
McEnerney stated that Josh Myrick had sent copies of the newly updated “Notice
of Availability” to all for a final review. After any final changes are made the
“Notice” will be approved in the February meeting.

Update on “Request for Qualifications” for Airport Engineering / Consultants:
Vince Boothe stated that he and Bill Pennington have reviewed all five
applications the Authority received and have narrowed it down to:

Goodwyn Mills & Cawood - Lee Walter
Michael Baker International, Inc. -Bobby Odom,
Volkert, Inc. -Hank Eubanks






Replacement of sky light in South hangar (Avionics Har ~1 : That work has been
approved and Joe Baggett has made arrangements for the wo to start.

Update on securing a military fuel contract: Ali Be: reported tl the 3asmade
numerous calls without a lot of success. He is continuing to e: lore other o ions
to try and secure a contract.

Maintenance and upkeep of the back-up generator: Joe McEnerney reported ' at
he has gotten some quotes for maintenance but is not prepared to make a
recommendation yet.

Treasurer’s Report: Amy Pearson reported that the Authority’s financials are in
good order and went over the maintenance items.

After the Treasurer’s Report Joe McEnerney stated that it is time to prepare the
2019 AIP grant application to build an access road behind the hangars. Aftera
group discussion the members decided to move the February meeting to the 1
at 2:30PM because an approved engineer of record has to be sut itted to the
FAA by February 15" in order to be elig ile for the 2019 AIP grant.

There being no further business the meeting was adjourned at 5:121 1.
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